Florida Gold Coast Chapter No. 60

National Association of Watch & Clock Collectors

March 2003

Meeting Notice

March 16, 2003

- Mart will open at 9:30AM
- Business Meeting will begin at 11:00AM

Program: Joe Cohen will present a Show & Tell on "Miniature English Musical Bracket Clocks"

Your NAWCC National Membership card is required to gain admittance.

FUTURE MEETING DATES

Tenantive Dates
May 18, 2003
July 20,2003
September 21, 2003
November 16, 2003

Chapter Officers/Directors 2003

 Pres
 : Craig Grosby
 954/553-4252

 VP:
 Dan Toth
 305/821-2527

 Rec. Sec:
 Anne Banks
 954/523-8426

 Corr.
 Sec.Cliff Taylor
 954/433-3278

 Tres:
 Gunter Diehl
 954/966-6052

 Srgt.
 At Arms:
 Peter O'Neil

 Dir.:
 Charlie Banks
 954/523-8426

 Dir.:
 Joe Cohen
 954/917-4676

WANTED/OFFERED

Inclusion is free of charge. All submittals will run three times, and may be extended for up to six notices.

Wayne Voumallis is looking for a gear cutting machine (954) 455-0093

Please call or preferably email to cgrosby@hotmail.com

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Things are really shaping up for the 2005 National Convention in Fort Lauderdale. Committee "Chairs" have been selected, but there is always room for volunteers to help out. If you work, you will be rewarded with free admission and a whole host of other benefits.

I have been approached by several members asking to increase the frequency of the meetings. I am checking into the feasibility and will report back to the members after I confer with the Civic Center on available dates. Most likely we will add meetings for April, and October. They will be "Mart Only" with no program or business meeting and no food or refreshments. Please let me know your thoughts.

Craig Grosby, President

PETER KLEIN RUNS FOR DIRECTOR

Chapter 60's own, Peter Klein has agreed to run as a Director of NAWCC National. Please be sure to vote for him in the upcoming election. Your ballot was mailed to you in your February Bulletin.

LAST CHANCE TO PAY DUES FOR 2003

Last chance to pay 2003 dues. If you fail to pay you will be removed from the mailing list, and you will need to pay guest entrance fees at the mart Please be sure to include your email address as we would like to begin sending the newsletter via email to reduce postage costs. If you do not have an email account, do not worry we will still mail you a newsletter. So please be sure to check your preference.

COURSE OFFERINGS

A few openings are still available for the following courses)

April 19-22 Kitchen/Mantel Clock (F101)
April 24-27 Barrel Clock Repair (F102)
May 24-June 1 Basics Skills & Lathe

Classes are tentatively scheduled for There is limited room left available. Please contact Joe Cohen at 954/917-4676 for further information.